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Press Release 

 

Stop Loot of Alok Industries by Reliance 
 

 

All India Bank Officers Confederation, the largest officers’ organisation 
having membership of around 3,25,000 officers and the apex trade 

union of supervisory cadre employees vehemently condemns the Govt. 
move to take a haircut on Alok Industries outstanding loans. Alok 

Industries is one of the 12 companies, the so-called ‘dirty dozen’, 

identified by the Reserve Bank of India in May last year for initiating 
bankruptcy proceedings by lenders. As per the move, lenders to Alok 

Industries will have to take a deep haircut of 83% in approving 
Reliance Industries-JM Financial ARC’s resolution plan to take over the 

bankrupted textile company. The RIL-JM combine has offered just Rs 

5,050 crore for the acquisition of Alok Industries, which owes close to 
Rs 30,000 crore to a consortium of banks and operational creditors. 

 
On one side, there are Reserve Bank of India (RBI) and state-owned 

lenders that have borne the brunt of India’s bad-loan problem and on 
the other, there are 12 big defaulters who owe the banks a collective 

Rs1.78 trillion—about a quarter of the bad loans choking the Indian 

banking system. RIL-JM Financial has emerged as the sole bidder for 
the Alok Industries in the first round of auction held in March 2018, but 

lenders baulked at accepting the resolution plan which required them 
to take 85% haircut. RIL-JM later raised its offer price by Rs 100 crore. 

But lenders again rejected the resolution plan. The resolution plan was 

finally approved with 72% of lenders voting in its favour. The 
resolution has been facilitated with the assistance of the government 

by the amendment in the Insolvency and Bankruptcy Code (IBC) that 
requires the approval of only a minimum of 66% of lenders as against 

75% earlier. It is quite clear that IBC has been amended with the only 

objective to allow the RIL-JM taking over Alok Industries and in the 
process the banks have to endure the haircut of 83%. 



 
 

Alok Industries was started in 1986 and it is a ISO 9001:2000 certified 
Textile Manufacturing Company. It has 250 stores in India under the 

brand name H&A. It also has 100% owned subsidiary in Czech 

Republic. As per 2017 Balance Sheet if had Rs.16,762.93 Cr Tangible 
Assets. The current assets was Rs. 14,459.18 Cr. Total Current Assets 

were Rs. 32,708.99 Crores and total current liabilities was 
Rs.21,717.59 Crores. How in one year its value can become Rs.5050 

Crores? 

 
At a time, when the banks are already struggling to cope-up with the 

rise in NPAs and decline in their net profits, such a step on the part of 
the government to further weaken the banks is very unfortunate. Our 

confederation condemns such a pro-corporate and anti-public sector 

banks approach on the part of the governmentand RBI. In the name of 
cleaning up the Balance Sheet, now the banks are forced to allow 83% 

haircut and benefit the corporate and again when the net profits will 
come down, it will be the same bankers who are to be blamed for the 

same. 

 
We wonder how NCLT allows only one bidder in this case. How Reliance 

Industries which is the biggest borrower in the Country allowed to 
become a bidder? This requires a thorough probe. 

 

Through this communication, All India Bank Officers Confederation, 
demands that the government does not move ahead with this plan of 

benefitting the RIL-JM and thereby destroying the Indian Public Sector 
Banks. We further clarify that our confederation has also been 

monitoring all these developments which will jeopardize the existence 

of the PSBs and we will not remain silent spectator to all these for an 
indefinite period of time. 

 
With  Greetings, 

 
[D T FRANCO] 
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